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Short Title: 
 
A RESOLUTION OF CHAIR AND BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE HALLANDALE BEACH 

COMMUNITY REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY, HALLANDALE BEACH, FLORIDA 

APPROVING ADDITIONAL FUNDING FROM THE REPLACEMENT HOME PROGRAM FOR 

MS. BARBARA FERGUSON IN THE AMOUNT OF $4,539.30; AUTHORIZING THE 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR TO EXECUTE THE CHANGE ORDER; AUTHORIZING THE 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR TO TAKE ALL STEPS NECESSARY AND APPROPRIATE TO 

IMPLEMENT THE CHANGE ORDER; AND PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.  

 
 

Staff Summary: 
 

Background: 

 

On October 30, 2017 the HBCRA Board of Directors approved, by Resolution No. 

2017-26CRA, a loan amount not to exceed $190,000 for Ms. Barbara Ferguson. 

Through the Replacement Home Program, the Little River Box Company (LRBC) 

was selected, by Ms. Ferguson, as the General Contractor to complete the 

project.  LRBC’s total cost for the delivery and installation of the first modular home 

in Hallandale Beach, including landscaping and driveway installation was 

$180,000. Permitting and other soft costs were $10,000.  LRBC installed the 

driveway at the rear of the house due to the fact that a significant portion of the 

front lawn of the home is in the City’s right of way.   

 

As part of the original design plans there was no walkway that led from the 

driveway in the rear of the house to the porch in front.   Additionally, the scope of 

work provided by LRBC included minor landscaping but no plants or shrubbery.   

To address these issues, the Hallandale Beach Community Redevelopment 

Agency (HBCRA) considered the lack of walkway a life safety issue and asked the 

contractor to install it.  LRBC submitted a change order in the amount of $4,539.30 

for the requested work. 

 

Current Situation:  

 

In order to provide the homeowner with a house that was completed with 

aesthetically appealing landscaping and a walkway from the driveway in the 

rear to the front porch, the HBCRA requested $4,539.30 in additional work on the 

project. 

 

Recommendation: 

 

HBCRA staff recommends that the HBCRA Board of Directors approve the change 

order for Ms. Barbara Ferguson’s modular home, under the Replacement Home 

Program in the amount of $4,539.30.   
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Why Action is Necessary 

 

The HBCRA Board of Directors approved an amount, by Resolution No. 2017-

26CRA , not to exceed $190,000.  Any amount over that approved amount would 

have to return to the HBCRA Board for approval.  

 

Fiscal Impact: 

 

$4,539.30 

 
 
 

Attachment(s): 
 

Exhibit 1- Resolution  

Exhibit 2- Little River Box Change Order 

Exhibit 3- Little River Box Agreement & 2017 Resolution 

 

 

Lovern Parks 
_______________________________________________________ 

Prepared by: Lovern Parks, Residential Program Manager 

 

 

Jeremy Earle 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 

Reviewed by: Jeremy Earle, Ph. D., AICP, FRA-RA, Executive Director/Assistant City 

Manager 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


